MINUTES

SEDGWICK COUNTY

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 

ADVISORY BOARD 

October 13, 2005

PRESENT:



Norman Williams
Gary Curmode






Randy Duncan

Richard Vogt






Kirk Swilley

Gary Steed

ALSO PRESENT:


Dennis Mauk

Dr. Young






George Scantlin
Bob Busby






Randy Bargdill
Kent Koehler

CALL TO ORDER:
Norman Williams called the meeting to order at 2:05pm.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Richard Vogt made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 11, 2005 meeting.  Gary Curmode seconded the motion.  Motion carried 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
George Scantlin provided the director’s report in Diane Gage’s absence.


The request to reclassify 6 dispatcher positions to 911-call taker was approved by the BOCC.  The County Manager signed the approval on Tuesday, October 11, 2005.  

We are currently down 5 dispatcher positions.  Both positions are currently open on hrepartners.  Also approved was an additional supervisor position.  This position is in charge of the Quality Assurance Unit.  911 will receive 6 additional positions in July 2006.

The problems with Zetron has been fixed and is up and running.  There were a few kinks due to dispatcher error.

The call taker positions are one step lower than a dispatcher position.  This position is strictly answering 911 calls, no dispatching radio traffic or field units.  The training will take approximately 9 weeks with them being available at the beginning of the year.

BUILDING UPDATE:
Bob Lamkey advised that they are beginning groundwork and everything is on schedule.  The building will be completed in December 2006, with January 2007 as the scheduled move in date.

OFF AGENDA ITEMS:
Bob Lamkey advised that we are already pushing towards interoperability.  Also needing to be looked at is the Radio Communication.  Ours is up in 2001, we need to start looking into this.  


Randy Duncan advised that Sedgwick County has a radio available that will talk to other radios.  This equipment is available through Emergency Management.

ADJOURNMENT:
Gary Steed made a motion to adjourn at 2:55 p.m.  Seconded by Richard Vogt.


Next meeting scheduled for December 8, 2005 at 2 p.m.

